ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 19th May 2010 at Alstonefield Village Hall

Present:  Cllr N Bonsall, Cllr D Griffin (in the Chair), Cllr F Lipp, Cllr N Peat, Cllr C Reavy, 

Cllr K Stockton, Cllr R Hignett.  Mrs M Binfield - Clerk
Two members of the public were also present
(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded and then agreed by all Councillors present.  Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted).
Minutes of the last meeting – Approved and signed
Cllr D Griffin took the chair and gave the following report:
Chairman’s Report
Council Membership:  We have filled our last vacancy and now have a full compliment of Councillors.

Finances:  Audit for year ending 31st March 2010 has been successfully completed.

Services Provided to Village:

All of the village greens are being looked after by the Council with thanks to the hard work and dedication of our Lengthmen.  The greens at Hope and Stanshope are also being maintained regularly.  The new posts on the two main village greens have been a success.  They are starting to weather down slowly which helps them to blend into the rest of the village.

The honesty box on the playing field car park is working well and we continue to collect a steady revenue from it.

The Alstonefield Playing Field sign is now in place.

Milldale

The Milldale residents car park has been re-surfaced which is a great improvement for the residents who use it.

Web Site

This continues to work well for us all, providing us with quick access to local information and village/parish events – www.alstonefield.org
The Parish Council were thanked for the excellent service provided over the past 12 months and in turn the members of the public were thanked for their continued support.
Council meetings are open to the public. Members of the public are also entitled to see the reports presented, if these are not subsequently published as part of the minutes and therefore automatically in the public record. Minutes and reports can be viewed by appointment with the Clerk and copies made, upon request, on payment of a charge.
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